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Academic Senate


EC 256-03

RESOLUTION ON

STUDENT PARKING IN FACULTY/STAFF SPACES

Rationale:  The Academic Senate of California State University San Marcos is aware that some departments have requested faculty/staff (F/S) parking permits for student employees.  To obtain such a permit, an employee must be a member of a bargaining unit on campus.  This means that graduate students who are serving as teaching assistants and all other types of student assistants are not eligible for F/S permits.  This resolution asks that the administration enforce current policy and advertise this policy through all means possible.

WHEREAS, this issue is not likely to be resolved at the systemwide level because only some new campuses were affected to a significant extent when parking became self supporting; and 

WHEREAS, the only overflow parking available to faculty and staff is at SMACC; and

WHEREAS, all faculty and staff who are members of a bargaining unit should be issued a faculty or staff ID card immediately upon reporting for work; and

WHEREAS, the imminent F/S parking crisis will result in canceled classes and decreased productivity among faculty and staff; therefore, be it 

RESOLVED: That the Academic Senate of California State University San Marcos requests the administration to change the permit issuance policy to require a faculty or staff ID card to purchase a F/S parking permit; and be it further

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of California State University San Marcos notify academic departments to expect parking permits only for adjunct faculty and staff who are covered under a bargaining unit on campus.  These departments should be notified that SNAPPY requests for F/S permits for full-time graduate and undergraduate students should not be issued and will not be honored; and be it further

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of California State University San Marcos request that the Vice President for Finance and Administrative Services notify all University departments of the policy, highlighting that full time students are not eligible for F/S permits even if they are working for that department part-time.

Accepted by Academic Senate 3/3/03
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